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Charleston, SC – Like many other eastern seaboard cities, Charleston has taken steps to preserve a portion of its rich architectural heritage.  In the older parts of the city, near the waterfront, many abandoned warehouses, factories, and houses are being refurbished and made into fashionable quarters.  This trend is certainly not restricted to the East Coast, but waterfront views, particularly in historic harbors such as Boston, Baltimore and Charleston, have accelerated urban development projects.

In most cases, the trendy new apartments and condominiums are occupied by relatively affluent whites, most often lawyers, shopkeepers, teachers, and secretaries who welcome a safe inner-city neighborhood close to their places of employment.  The result is a developing counter flow to the previously unchallenged white-flight-to-the-suburbs trend.  Further gasoline increases will accelerate this action.  In the not very distant future there is a high probability that the inner cities will be rehabilitated as enclaves for the middle and upper class, ringed by suburbs populated with the less affluent.
Because housing density in the suburbs is typically low, the poorer citizens driven there by this displacement process out of the inner cities will have little, if any, public transportation, forcing them to stretch an already thin budget to meet high transportation costs.  Few politicians are candid with the electorate in discussing the obvious problems generated by so-called urban renewal.  To use federal money to accelerate inner-city redevelopment is a direct subsidy to those who for the most part are already affluent, thereby creating a serious misallocation of our federal tax dollars.  If you require an actual case study, you may wish to investigate Charleston.
I thought you might like to know.
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